MAYOR LINDA GORTON h\ LEXI N GTO N CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E.

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Linda Gorton
Usban (ng
FROM:: Z/ 1
“harles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality
DATE: May 27, 2020

SUBJECT:  Recommendation for a FY20 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects
Incentive Grant for Lakeshore Village, Inc.

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY20 (Class B Infrastructure)
Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Lakeshore Village, Inc. in the amount of $75,000.00.

Purpose of Request

The purpose of the project is to help improve the quality of water flowing into the lake and West
Hickman Watershed, reduce structural flooding and reduce impervious area in the development
through pavement reduction or permeable pavement. The project elements include permeable
pavement, redirection of downspouts from townhomes to the newly installed green infrastructure
systems to reduce or eliminate flooding, and underground storage as needed. Stormwater education
will also be provided through a residents’ walking / educational tour once installation of BMPs is

complete.

Project Cost in FY20 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY2020 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of
$75,000.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 — 303204 — 3373 — 78112 — WQINCENTIVE_20 — WQ_GRANT
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